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In December 20181 ComReg and Eircom agreed a set of commitments which, when fully 
implemented, will result in the establishment and operation of an enhanced Regulatory 
Governance Model (“RGM”) in Eircom.  

As part of this agreement Eircom agreed to create an Independent Oversight Body (“IOB”), which 
was established in May 20192. 

The IOB is charged with, among other things, overseeing and assessing Eircom’s regulatory 
governance arrangements. The IOB consists of five members who will work collaboratively to 
deliver its mandate. The majority of its members including its Chairperson are independent and 
appointed by ComReg, with two further members are appointed by Eircom.  

Mr Kevin O’Donovan, a ComReg appointee, has resigned his position as a member of the IOB 
effective from 7 July 2021. ComReg would like to thank him for his commitment to the work of the 
IOB and the significant contribution he has made to its establishment and operation.  

ComReg will appoint a successor in due course.  

 

  

 

 
1 ComReg 18/110, 10 December 2018, “Wholesale Compliance Litigation Update - Outcome of Cases 481 and 568 
and related litigation” https://www.comreg.ie/publication/wholesale-compliance-litigation-update/   
 
2 ComReg 19/49, ComReg information notice on the establishment of the IOB.  


